BILL ANALYSIS
H.B. 2356

By: McCall

04‑30‑95

Committee Report (Unamended)

BACKGROUND
Texas Labor Code currently requires that any contractor working for a municipality must carry Workers Compensation Insurance regardless of the size and complexity of the job. This places an unusual hardship on small and historically underutilized businesses.

PURPOSE
HB 2356 gives a governmental entity that enters into contract with a construction ore contracting company the option of accepting either workers' compensation or accident and disability insurance coverage to comply with existing statutes.

RULEMAKING AUTHORITY
It is the committee's opinion that this bill does not expressly grant any additional rulemaking authority to a state officer, department, agency, or institution.

SECTION BY SECTION ANALYSIS
SECTION 1.
Amends Section 406.096, Labor Code by adding the phrase, "INDEMNITY PROVISION" to the title.  Also amends as follows:

(a) states that a contractor who has entered into a contract with a governmental entity must provide either workers' compensation insurance or accident and disability insurance coverage.

(b) states that subcontractors on the public project must provide certification of the established insurance requirements. 

(c) insurance coverage as required by this Act may be provided by the contractor through a group plan or other method satisfactory to the governmental entity.

(d) states that the governmental entity that enters into contract shall include a provision within the contract to hold the entity harmless from any claim arising as a result of accident.  Performance of services under the contract does not make an employee of the contractor an employee of the governmental entity.

SECTION 2.
Effective date: September 1, 1995. Makes application of this act prospective.

SECTION 3.
Emergency clause.

SUMMARY OF COMMITTEE ACTION
Pursuant to posting of public notice the House Committee on State Affairs convened in a public hearing on April 24, 1995.  The Chair laid out HB 2356.  The Chair recognized the following person to testify for the bill: Steve Bent representing the Texas Association of Responsible Nonsubscribers.  The Chair left HB 2356 pending.  In a formal meeting on April 27, 1995 the Chair laid out HB 2356.  The bill was reported favorably without amendment with the recommendation that it do pass and be printed, and be sent to the Committee on Local and Consent Calendars, by a record vote of 15 ayes, 0 nay, 0 pnv and 0 absent.




